
Now there is a twisted mind I
can admire.
Not really an e-book review, since I’ve read or heard the
various stories since my childhood, but I’ve been reading
selections from Edgar Allan Poe on my Nook for the past week
or so.

What I really enjoy about Poe, is the variety of writing I can
read from him. He wrote short stories, poetry, black comedies.
He wrote mysteries, horror and love poems. He wrote about real
life mysteries. But he is mainly remembered for his stories
and poems of the macabre and a lone visitor to his grave years
after his death.

This past week I’ve been reading stories I’ve remembered from
my youth. For those who don’t know the story, my older brother
would read me Poe for bed time stories. He was 12 years older
than me and had been reading Poe for school. For some reason
he thought that these stories were fine his 4/5 year old kid
brother. While there were a couple that kept me hiding under
blankets  for  many  nights  (Tell  Tale  Heart,  Pit  and  the
Pendulum), I remember most of the stories and poems with great
affection. I have to thank my brother for enlightening me at
such  a  young  and  impressionable  age.  I’m  sure  this
help/hindered?  in  my  becoming  who  I  am  today.  �

This past week, I’ve revisited the above mentioned stories and
many others. 45 years and many readings later, these stories
still hold my attention.

This is another look into the writing styles of the past.
Think  back  to  these  stories  being  printed  in  various
magazines.  Then  they  are  read  in  a  time  without  electric
lights. Candles, oil lamps and some gas lamps, plus the fire
in the hearth, were the lighting of the time. All of these
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lamps were darker than our current electric lights. They make
moving and shifting shadows on the walls. Poe’s stories of
Horror and the Macabre read in those settings still can give a
chill  to  the  bones.  With  story  telling/reading,  the
imagination of the listener/reader are key to the sense of the
story. Poe’s stories readily help feed a fertile imagination.

Looking for a bit of that evening thrill, read ‘The Tell-Tale
Heart’ by the light of a hurricane lamp. Or read “The Cask of
Amontillado” in a damp cool cellar under candle light. Or how
about “The Raven” in dim light during a wind/rain storm. Let
your imaginations go, pick up some Poe and enjoy a shiver or
two. Of course, you may need to read them alone…

Time in a bottle
I’m  listening  to  some  old  CD’s  and  relaxing  after  a  day
driving in the rain. In the truck, out of the truck, into that
building and then out. With all of the rain, my clothing was
soaked as I drove back from Fort Wayne. As much as I complain
to my children, I really don’t mind walking in the rain at
times. I prefer a warm summer rain to these cold spring rains,
but they can be refreshing at times.

With the short walk back to the truck this evening, after
dropping off my youngest, I really got soaked. The rain just
decided to drop in buckets as I turned the corner heading away
from my daughter’s apartment. Anyway a warm fire, a change of
clothes and some relaxation was called for when I got home.

The music is still playing, the fire is slowly dieing. And for
now, I am relaxed. The weekend is at an end, and I enjoyed it.
Now to look forward to the coming week. If I could save time
in a bottle, the hours of this weekend would be ones to save.
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New for the Nook
Barnes and Noble is really making headway with their book
reader. Today I just got a software update for my Nook. They
made somethings easier like connecting to Wi-Fi sites and
loading music. And they added a thing or two. The first was a
section for Games. So far there are only two games, but I’m
sure they will add more. I’m sure part of it will be a money
maker for them too. I can see them charging for ‘Game’ apps.
They said they did some changes to make the page turning
quicker. All good right!

Then there is the big change. I can now access the internet on
my Nook. I was able to read blog posts, check up on email and
some other things you can do on the web. I don’t think it is
made to play movies or things like that, but it does handle
basic text and graphics very well. I don’t think I would ever
use it for more than quick replies. The data entry is a bit
rough for me. I did try to reply to a blog, but it said I was
posting from a spam site, even when I was logged in as me.
Hmmm.

Big problem though, the Web seems to eat battery life. I guess
I will need to keep my charging cord available at all times if
I want to scan the web often.

I just hope the abiltity to store my books in files, or give
them tags will be available soon.
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Just trying to add a little
more info
If you notice on the right hand bar, there is a new widget.
 I’m looking through all of my pictures to see if I can find
animals that will represent various moods.  After I catalog
those moods, I hope to find a way to easily switch them to my
current frame of mind.

Maybe that will give you an indication of what was going on in
my head during the latest posting.  I won’t guarantee that it
will reflect past posts, just the most current.

IF,  and  that  is  a  big  if,  I  get  this  working  to  my
satisfaction, maybe I will share…. Right now it is only a text
widget. Not at all what I am working toward, but I like the
pictures.

A new day
In my life, while I remember the big events, it always seems
like little things make a big impact. Yesterday it was an
unexpected email that sent bits of my little world into a
spin. Today is was being able to see pictures of my far away
kids, and phone calls to the 3 other siblings.

The sun was out, there were new and interesting events today.
So it was a good day.

Of course I realize that it wasn’t just that one bit of email
that I received. My mood has been missing a bit of jocularity.
And it wasn’t just the few things I mentioned today that
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brought a bit of sun back into my mood. It just seems that the
little things pile up and pile up until they become one big
thing. And that last little thing upsets the whole thing. The
final straw on the camel’s back. The final pebble or snowflake
that starts an avalanche. You just never know.

And of course I wonder, what little thing will start me moving
again? And which direction will it push?

*********************************

In a smile, I saw all the things I would ever need or want.
Now, all I want is to see is that smile again.

Sometimes things happen
I’m in a bit of a funk today. Actually, I should say this
afternoon and evening. The morning and early afternoon were
just fine. Then I got a bit of sad news. That sent the rest of
the day into a tailspin. I’m not sure why this happened, but
it did. Anyway, I was hoping that by typing this up, my mood
would improve a bit.

********************************

Life  gives  us  constant  reminders  that  it  is  a  fleeting,
temporary thing. How we deal with that those reminders help
make us who we are. I just wish I wasn’t reminded so often,
and that those reminders didn’t bring back all of the other
reminders I have had.

********************************

Life lived to its fullest gives joy to all who share it and
sadness to those left behind after the life is over.
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********************************

A smile shared can lead to friendship. A tear shared can lead
to trust. A friend you can trust is worth all the wealth in
the world.

********************************

There are many people missing from my life and I miss them
all.

Not just one book
There are times I will recommend an author to someone just to
make sure they read the whole series. Of course, I would
recommend the complete “Lord of the Rings” books by Tolkien
and The 7 Harry Potter books by Rowling. There are other
authors I have talked about too.

My recommendation this week is not for a series of books, even
though this author did have a few books that had a continuing
story line. No, I started to read some of his other works, and
I found them to be just as gripping as any other stories I
read by him.

Look up the works of Sax Rohmer. He is chiefly remembered for
his Fu Manchu stories, but he wrote other mystery novels that
were as compelling. Stories are generally set in the early
1900’s through the 1930’s. This week I finished the stories
“Bat  Wing”  and  “Brood  of  the  Witch  Queen”.  They  are
mystery/suspense stories with a little bit of the Occult or
Voodoo thrown in. Both can be found at www.feedbooks.com.

I found that while I expected certain endings to both stories
(I tend to do that reading mysteries), I was kept in the story
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by the plot and characters. I will be reading more of his
books/stories in the future. I’m glad I took the time to
examine his stories that did not involve Fu Manchu.

Even with all those movies…
I was looking for a collection set to add to my movie library.
A few years ago Universal studios released their “Monster
Collection” as a boxed set (DVD or VHS). 8 movies in all.
Since I had the ones I thought I wanted, I didn’t bother with
the set.

Now some of my old VHS tapes are showing there age, and I
thought it may be time to pick this up if it was still
available anywhere. I did a quick search and found used DVD
sets going for over $200. And a new “In the box” set going for
close to $500. NO WAY would I pay that much for these movies,
I can get them cheaper buying them one at a time when I see
them at video stores. The Wolf Man at Wally World was only
$7.50

A further search found that those same movies will released as
a collection again at the end of this month. Pre-Orders are
less than $50. I’m sure if I time it correctly, I can get if
for less than that. Here is a toast to patience. �
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Wow, the weather outside is
wonderful.

I just can’t believe the day we had today. I’m sure the
weekend is going to spoil everything, but today is a good day.
Now, if I could have spent the day outside to enjoy it all,
the day would have been stupendous.

It is a bit funny that even days that I can be outside, I
don’t always go out. But I do like having the option of doing
it. I guess that is the whole point, isn’t it. If you have the
ability to choose, the day just seems nicer. I’m not outside
right now, but I do have an option of going out. At work, I
can only look out the window as I get my cup of coffee.
Choices make the difference.

Enjoy the day as you can, and hope that tomorrow brings all
you need.

Jack of all trades…
master of ???.

As a homeowner, I come across many things that I need to do.
Some of them I do well, some of them I put off until they
absolutely need to be done. And of course some things I just
ignore. �

Not  having  water  for  my  morning  shower  or  tooth  brushing
session isn’t something I can ignore. It also isn’t something
I can put off. It is one of those things I just have to do.

I live in the middle of nowhere, somewhere in the NW corner of
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Ohio. And because of where I am, I have a well. No city water
out here, so if there is no water running, it is something I
will need to deal with.

In my 20+ years of living here, I’ve had my share of water
problems.  Well  pump  went  bad,  storage  tank  leaked,  water
heater leaked, pressure gage/switch failed. And finally the
circuit breaker went bad. I’m just wondering what will happen
next.

The latest seemed to be bad pressure switch. I had electricity
and I could manually trigger the switch. It just didn’t want
to come on when the tank pressure got low.

I’ve replaced one of these before, so I knew what needed to be
done. Drain all the water and find the right tools. Take of
the switch and get a new one to match it. The nearest hardware
stores did not have the part I needed, so it was something
that would have to be ordered. Hmm, how long would I be
without water??? Since I knew I could turn it on, I decided to
order  the  part  and  put  the  old  one  back  on  until  the
replacement arrived.

Before putting the old part back, I decided to clean it up and
hope that it might kick in for a while. I was lucky today. So
far it is working as it should. I will still have a new part
if it decides to go on me soon, at least I will when it gets
here.


